
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
June 7, 2019  
Contact:  Kathleen Long          
klong@patersonnj.gov 
(973) 321-1556  
 

No Street Parking: Tuesday, 6/11 – “Newark” 
 

Their final day of filming was rained out, so “Newark,” the Sopranos prequel, is coming back for one day.  This 
filming is behind the Main Post Office and under the train overpass between Grand and Essex St. Biggest 
interruptions will be intermittent holding of traffic on Grand St/Essex St and Straight/Essex St on both 
sides of the train overpass. If possible, avoid Grand and Straight near Essex St during the afternoon of 
6/11. 

With any questions, please contact the production company’s location office at (929) 265-6884. 

Street Closure – Tuesday, June 11 between 8am and 6pm: 

 Crosby Pl (small street between Post Office and train): Between Ward and Essex St 

 

No Parking – Tuesday, June 11 between 8am and 6pm: 

 Essex St: Between Crosby Pl and Madison St 
 Straight St: 2-3 spaces near the corner of Essex St 
 Grand St: Between Dale Ave and Railroad Ave 
 Plum St: Between 21st Ave and Peach St 
 21st Ave: Between Plum St and Jackson St 
 Note: Displaced residents near Essex and Madison Streets can park in the Paterson Parking Authority 

Site 11 lot on 169 Ward Street on Tuesday but ONLY UNTIL LOT CLOSES AT 8PM. 

 

### 


